

DAVID R. SCRASE, M.D. Acting Cabinet Secretary

July 30, 2021

Dear Provider,

We are pleased to announce a second round of \$100 incentives for COVID-19 vaccines.

## How it works:

- The incentive starts Monday, August 2 and continues through the end of August.
- Any dose of COVID-19 vaccine will qualify for the incentive a first or second dose of Moderna or Pfizer, or a dose of the single-shot J&J vaccine.
- No more than one \$100 incentive will be distributed per person.
- New Mexicans may receive COVID-19 vaccine from any provider in the state, but in order to receive the incentive, vaccine recipients must "opt in" at **vaccineNM.org.** People will be asked to provide an email, phone number, or home address for delivery of the \$100.
- New Mexicans can also call 1-855-600-3453 for assistance with "opting in".
- New Mexicans under the age of 18 will need their parents/guardians to give permission, and the incentive will be disbursed to the parent/guardian. The "opt in" form has a space for parent/guardian consent.
- There is no paper form that needs to be completed.
- There are no sites giving out cash or gift cards.
- Vaccine recipients must be residents of New Mexico.
- Payments will be distributed most quickly through email and text message; users who provide only home addresses will receive their incentives less quickly.
- The state will begin to process incentives when it receives vaccine administration information through NMSIIS. Timely reporting of vaccine administration to NMSIIS is key to the success of this incentive program.

For assistance/questions, please call 1-855-600-3453.

- If you are a provider with questions, please press 3.
- If patients need help filling out the form, have them press 1.
- For help in Spanish (either patients or providers), press 9.
- If patients need help scheduling a vaccine appointment, please press 3. A
  DOH agent will call them back, so they should expect the call.

The funds for this incentive come from the federal American Rescue Plan.

Thank you, once again, for your help in the fight against COVID-19. We appreciate all that you do!